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comment on SB 100 report 

Dear Sir/Madam,  
 

Thank you to the staff of the CEC, CPUC, and CARB for all their hard work on the 
implementation of SB 100, a law our organization advocated for.  
 

On behalf of our more than 2,500 supporters, I would like to echo the comments of 
others made at the December 4th workshop on the draft report: we also think offshore 

wind should be part of the clean energy mix. Given the record-shattering heat waves 
and devastating wildfires that are occurring every year, we also believe the timeline for 
SB 100 needs to be moved up, preferably to 2030.  

 
In addition, we strongly feel that all California state agencies that affect climate should 

be on the same page: That is, carbon neutrality by 2045, as per Governor Brown's 2018 
executive order. It makes no sense whatsoever to get to 100 percent zero-carbon 
electricity â€“ even on an accelerated basis â€“ if CalGEM is still handing out new oil 

and gas drilling permits and has no plan to phase out existing wells. Thatâ€™s like 
running in place â€“ California would be going exactly nowhere in terms of addressing 

the climate crisis.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  

 
Sincerely,  

 
Tina Devon Gallier  
Board Member  

350 Sacramento 


